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Shooting at 9585 SW Washington Square Rd 
 

On June 26, 2019 at 8:35pm, Tigard Police Officers were dispatched to 9585 SW Washington 
Square Rd on a disturbance with a weapon call.  

The incident reportedly started with a verbal altercation in the mall involving two groups of subjects. 
The altercation continued and escalated as they exited the mall to the parking lot where gunfire was 
exchanged.   

By the time officers arrived to the scene at 8:37pm, the subjects had fled the area. Detectives believe 
that the subjects were targeting each other.  

No bystanders in the area were injured. It is unknown if any of the subjects involved in the 
altercation were injured. Three vehicles parked in the mall parking lot were struck by bullets with 
one window shattered.  

Tigard Police Detectives are investigating this incident. If anyone observed or has any information 
about the shooting, please submit a tip at tips@tigard-or.gov or call 503-718-2677. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


